LONDON BOROUGH OF LAMBETH
COLDHARBOUR LANE, DULWICH ROAD, EFFRA ROAD
BAN ON WAITING VEHICLES AND AMENDMENTS TO PARKING PLACES
[NOTE: This Notice is about the introduction and amendment of waiting restrictions in
Coldharbour Lane, Dulwich Road and Effra Road, and amendment to parking places on
Dulwich Road and Effra Road.
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on
16th February 2022 have made the Lambeth (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (No. 306)
Order 2022, the Lambeth (Brixton “B”) (Parking Places) (No. 2) Order 2022 and the
Lambeth (Poets Corner “P”) (Parking Places) (No. 2) Order 2022, under sections 6, 45, 46,
49 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as
amended.
2. The general effect of the Orders will be to:-

(@) in Coldharbour Lane, introduce double yellow line “at any time” waiting restrictions
on the south-east side, between a point 3.4 metres south-west of a point opposite
the party wall of Nos. 348 and 350 and a point 10 metres north-east of the north-
eastern kerb-line of Somerleyton Road;

(b) in Dulwich Road, remove 37 metres of existing parking place on the south-west
side, between a point opposite its junction with Rymer Street and a point opposite
No. 129 Dulwich Road, and provide 43 metres of parking place opposite Nos. 101
to 115 Dulwich Road; and

(c) in Effra Road, provide double yellow line “at any time” waiting restrictions on the
west side, between the southern kerb-line of Crownstone Road and a point opposite
No. 83 Effra Road, and remove 23 metres of existing parking place opposite Nos.
73 to 81 Effra Road.

3. The Orders are necessary to implement bus priority improvement measures by
providing additional bus stops in Effra Road and Knight’s Hill, relocate an existing bus
stand in Dulwich Road and provide yellow box markings in Coldharbour Lane at its
junctions with Shakespeare Road and Valentia Place, and Loughborough Road at its
junction with Minet Road. These proposals also amend existing waiting restrictions and
parking places so as to improve access and movement of traffic flow.

4. If you have any enquiries, please telephone Lambeth Council’s Transport Strategy Team
on 020 7926 1000 or email: transportstrategy@lambeth.gov.uk quoting the reference Bus
Priority Projects Phases 1 and 2.

5. A copy of each of the Orders and other documents giving detailed particulars about
them are available for inspection online at: www.lambeth.gov.uk/traffic-management-
orders. or from 9.30 am until 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive (except bank/public
holidays) until the last day of a period of six weeks beginning with the date on which the
Orders are made, at the offices of Lambeth Council’s Highways Team, 3rd Floor, Civic
Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London SW2 1EG. To arrange inspection please telephone 020
7926 0209 or email: Trafficorders@lambeth.gov.uk.

6. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order or of any of its provisions on
the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic
Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under
that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on
which the Order is made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Dated 18th February 2022

Ben Stevens
Highway Network Manager




